
2502 Country Club Drive, Cameron Park, CA 95682 
telephone (530) 677-2231  • fax. (530) 677-2201 • 

www.cameronpark.org 

February 26, 2025 

George Turnboo 
Supervisor, District 2  
El Dorado County  
330 Fair Lane  
Placerville, CA 95667 

Dear Supervisor Turnboo, 

The Cameron Park Community Services District (CPCSD) is seeking approval to host a public fireworks 
display on Saturday, June 28, 2025, at Cameron Park Lake as part of our 25th Annual Summer 
Spectacular. The display will be similar in size and scope to those in previous years, continuing a 
tradition that our community looks forward to each summer. 

To ensure compliance with all safety regulations, the Cameron Park Fire Department Fire Marshal will 
review and approve the permit application in accordance with current California State Fire Marshal 
regulations. As in past years, we are addressing key logistical concerns, including public safety, traffic 
management, parking, security, and radio communications. 

We have also secured permission from the Cameron Park Airport District to utilize roadways and 
taxiways within the airpark for vehicle parking. Additionally, we are coordinating with County DOT to 
establish a no-parking fire lane along a half-mile section of Cambridge Road and three side streets to 
ensure emergency vehicle access. We are in the process of reaching out to the California Highway 
Patrol for assistance in managing traffic flow in the general viewing area around Cameron Park Lake. As 
always, we will collaborate with adjoining fire districts to strategically position emergency response 
personnel both inside and outside the event venue. 

We respectfully request that the 25th Annual Summer Spectacular be placed on the El Dorado County 
Board of Supervisors’ agenda to secure the necessary approvals and support for the fireworks display. 
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If you have any questions or require further details, please feel free to contact me at (530) 683-7844. 
Your continued support of this beloved community event is truly appreciated. 

Best Regards, 

Maurice Johnson 
General Manager 
generalmanager@cameronpark.org 
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